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INTERNATIOANL BEAR NEWS

Sanctuary for ex dancing bears in Bulgaria


In June 2004 a 12-ha complex with 7 separated bear enclosures has been opened in Belitza in Bulgaria. The funds for the project (1.9 m EUR) were raised by Vier Pfoten (Four Paws) NGO from Austria and by Brigitte Bardot foundation (France). The Vier Pfoten coordinated the construction work.


The purpose of the facility is to provide the life long homes for bears confiscated from Bulgarian streets where they performed dancing and begging shows. At the time of opening 13 bears were already in, and in the meantime the full capacity of 25 bears was reached by housing the already selected individual bears.

This expensive project is hopefully putting an end to the tradition of street performing, chained, often malnourished, blinded, and tooth broken bears in Bulgaria. Similar previous actions by other organizations already removed dancing bears from Greece and Turkey. 


The benefactors of Belitza sanctuary are aware that these bears cannot be rehabilitated for the release to the wild. They will secure the best living conditions these bears could imagine and wish. One of the challenges is to stop the stereotypic behavior, which many of the bears are exhibiting after the stressful previous life. The other one is to train and group the bears to tolerate each other. That requires close monitoring and devoted approach. Such a sanctuary is a great opportunity to teach the general public about the mistreatment of many wild animals and especially to raise the public awareness on the state of wild bear populations and their habitat and to promote the coexistence with humans.
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